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Item No. 8 – Appeal at Land at Queen Street, Colchester 
 
Members are advised that the committee report incorrectly uses the word 
‘withdraw’ in relation to reason 1 of the refusal notice. The purpose of the 
committee report is to seek Members’ endorsement not to contest the decision 
to refuse the application on the grounds of insufficient community consultation. 
This is based on the advice of the Pegasus Group, a national planning, urban 
design and heritage consultancy, who have been appointed to represent the 
Council at the scheduled Public Inquiry. The endorsement of the 
recommendation not to contest this reason for refusal does not prevent a third 
party from seeking to defend this reason for refusal.  
 
An email has been received in respect of this report item, which states: 
 

Until Thursday 15th the Planning committee will be uncertain as to withdraw 
Objection 1 (Lack of consultation). 

Should they do so, I would remind you that the Planning Inspectorate Good 
Practice Advice Note 09 (albeit from 2011) states: 

“For all appeals, in the interests of fairness and ensuring that decisions 
are made locally where possible, it is important that what is considered 
by the Secretary of State is essentially what was considered by the local 
planning authority.”  

Clearly, that is not the case here, so the withdrawal of objection must, therefore, 
be seen as inadmissible. 

Please also see letter attached from John Lawson Partnership 
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